Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 
February 25, 1999 
McElhaney Hall 
3:15 p.m. 

Present: M. Sadler, B. Carter, N. Nastase, B. Mitchell, R. Soni, M. Swinker, Wang Xi, 
Will Foran 


Excused: C. Zoni, B. Goodwin 

Minutes of the February 18, 1999 meeting were approved on a Carter/Foran motion. 

Action: 
Reviewed the Nuclear Medicine Technology program revision from the Department of Nursing & Allied Health Professions and approved the following changes to the Liberal Studies requirements: 1) change the Math requirement from MA 110 or lugher to MA 217 and 2) delete AN 110 from the list of recommended Social Science electives. Dr. Hartman will be advised to communicate this change to Dr. Miriam Chaiken, Chair of Anthropology dept as a matter of information and to indicate how this may affect enrollment. 

Also recommended that the Liberal Studies electives be revised to read: CO/BE/IM 101 and three Liberal Studies electives or CO/BE/IM 101, two Liberal Studies electives and one Synthesis course. 
Discussed the Honors College Core and giving Liberal Studies credit for students who leave the honors college before completing the third Honors core course. Discussed a decision made at the 11/16/95 Liberal Studies Committee meeting which stated that students who complete HC 101 and HC 102 need to complete 1 sh of fine arts and 3 sh of humanities in order to receive the 16 credits of Liberal Studies. Now faced with a situation where a student completed HC 101 and HC 102, the implementation of this decision is difficult because there are no 1 sh courses offered in the fine arts. Following discussion, decided to invite Janet Goebel to the 2/25 meeting to revisit this issue. 
Discussed IUP Self-Study Findings and Middle States Recommendations with the following plan:
1. Enrollment data from courses listed in the Liberal Studies Elective category will be analyzed followed by a decision on whether it is necessary to convene a committee to review and revise this category of courses. 
2. The issue of academic depts. reviewing LS courses offered by their departments to insure consistency with the goals and criteria of LS should be addressed when departments conduct their five-year review. There was discussion that the guidelines for Department Review need to be examined and revised. This review is currently taking place.
3. The issue of technology has been addressed in a significant way through the creation of the Instructional Design Center and the increase in numbers of faculty development conferences and workshops devoted to this topic. 
4. The Provost's decision to name a task force to plan for implementation of the Academic Passport was discussed. Mary Sadler and Peggy Akers will be asked to participate on this committee. Ramesh Soni and Mary Swinker expressed interest in being named to this committee. Their interest will be communicated to the Provost.
Discussion will continue at the next meeting.

Adjourned at 5 pm on a Mitchell/Soni motion.
